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The American people deserve transparency and accountability regarding this outbreak.  
So that Congress may conduct independent oversight, please provide detailed responses to the 
following questions no later than April 15, 2025: 

1. Has the CDC or USDA investigated to determine whether SEPRL or another laboratory 
played a role in the current H5N1 outbreak?  If so, what were the findings?  If not, why 
hasn’t an investigation been initiated? 
 

2. Has the CDC or USDA performed any testing, such as genomic sequencing or trace 
analysis, to compare the outbreak strain to viruses handled at SEPRL or another facility?  
If so, what were the results?  If not, why not? 
 

3. What containment measures were in place at SEPRL at the time of the outbreak, and 
were they sufficient to prevent accidental release? 
 

4. Has the CDC or USDA consulted with independent experts, such as virologists or 
biosafety experts, to review the possibility of a lab-origin outbreak? 
 

5. Has the CDC or USDA issued a response to the findings presented by the McCullough 
Foundation?  If so, what is it?  If not, does the CDC or USDA plan to do so? 
 

6. What specific biosafety training and compliance protocols are in place for personnel 
handling H5N1 at SEPRL? 
 

7. In the past five years, has SEPRL or any other USDA research facility experienced 
biosafety incidents, leaks, or protocol violations related to avian influenza?  If so, provide 
a list of incidents, leaks, and violations. 
 

8. What oversight mechanisms does USDA have to ensure that high-containment labs 
comply with federal biosecurity regulations? 
 

9. When was the last independent biosafety audit conducted at SEPRL, and what were its 
findings? 
 

10. Has the CDC or USDA consulted with the National Institutes of Health (NIH) or the 
office of the Secretary of the Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) regarding 
the possibility that SEPRL was the source of the outbreak? 

 
11. How is USDA monitoring the food supply amid concerns about H5N1 contamination in 

poultry and dairy products? 
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 Thank you for your prompt attention to this matter.  Should you have any questions, 
please contact Jace Pimentel of my Committee staff at (202) 224-5225.   
 
 
 

Sincerely,   

 
Charles E. Grassley  
Chairman  
Committee on the Judiciary 


